the Couneil. 7This generous offer was accepted with the reguest that
the document be Torwarded to Frofeusor MacEkenszie«

The difficulties attendant on the erganization of
braneh at Halifax were ocutlined by Dr. Bunro whe stated that heé and
Professor MacKay hoped €0 start an erganizstion there this year.

#ith this in view, Dr. Munre and Professor Mackny were ree-cledted

to the Board.

The veport of the Research Committee was submitted by
Frofessor HacKenzie, togéther with a supplementary report from Proe
fessor ingus, who acted s chairman of thias committee at Kvotoe.
Thege reports were referred to the Toronte members of the Exéoutive
Coungil fer consideration with the propesal that the resgearch chaire
man be made o member of the Executive Councll. A number of reguests
having gome from the various branches for suggested outlines for
winter study and discussion, the secretary submitted an cutline pré-
pared by Mr. Hankin, gesretary of the Montreal branch, as well as
gome suggestions from Mr. Mdigh Vyndham for group study. On motion,
it wae deeided to aak the Montreal) and Ottawa branches to prepare
Jointly a suggested myllabus of study and ferward this for the various
branches of the Institute.

The mombors in attendanced at Kyoto having expressed the

opinion that an effort should be made to extend the Institute in Canada

by encouwraging the formation of additional groups. In this connection

the following oities were suggested ns possible ventres for ndditional

Institute branches:

Calgary
Ldmonton
Hamilton
Saint Jehn
(uebec .




